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	 We appreciate the interest shown in our article1. 
The true incidence or prevalence of DID in our country 
is not known and the same is also not reflected in our 
study. In the commentary by Adithan et al2 on our 
article, it has already been pointed out our study1 has 
an overlap between adverse drug reactions (ADR) 
and DID, yet it flags an important issue which needs 
attention by the health care providers. We have 
already admitted in the limitations of the study that 
true prevalence of the DIDs cannot be computed due 
to voluntary/spontaneous nature of reporting which 
is an inherent part of standard operating procedure of 
Pharmacovigilance Programme of India (PvPI). Thus, 
comparison between any large epidemiological studies 
shall not be appropriate but only can tell us that the 
said problem is existing in this part of the country 
and needs attention of the Programme and health care 
providers. 

Vishal R. Tandon†, Vijay Khajuria, 
Vivek Mahajan, Aman Sharma, 

Zahid Gillani & Annil Mahajan*

Postgraduate Department of Pharmacology & 
Therapeutics & *General Medicine, Government 

Medical College, Jammu 180 001, India
†For correspondence:

dr_vishaltandon@yahoo.com

References
1.	 Tandon VR, Khajuria V, Mahajan V, Sharma A, Gillani Z, 

Mahajan A. Drug-induced diseases (DIDs): An experience of 
a tertiary care teaching hospital from India. Indian J Med Res 
2015; 142 : 33-9.

2.	 Adithan C, Sandhiya S. Drug induced diseases (DID):  
Need for more awareness & research. Indian J Med Res 2015; 
142 : 7-10. 

Indian J Med Res 143, February 2016, pp 248
DOI:10.4103/0971-5916.180231


